
 

 
 

 
 
 
 

    

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 

  

Provider Bulletin 22-07 

To: All Providers Participating in Nebraska Medicaid Program 
From: Kevin Bagley, Director 
Date: March 2, 2022 
Re: Annual Evaluations for Clients in Intermediate Care Facilities for Individuals with 

Developmental Disabilities 

This provider bulletin is being issued to clarify for Medicaid providers expectations around annual physicals 
and dental evaluations for clients of Intermediate Care Facilities for Individuals with Developmental Disabilities 
(ICF/DDs). 

Effective April 1, 2022, annual physical examinations and annual dental evaluations must be conducted within 
13 months of the date of the previous examination/evaluation.  For example, if a client had a physical 
examination on May 1, 2021, the next annual physical examination must be conducted within the next 13 
months, which would be on or before June 1, 2022.   

You can find the Nebraska Medicaid ICF/DD regulations at:  https://www.nebraska.gov/rules-and-
regs/regsearch/Rules/Health_and_Human_Services_System/Title-471/Chapter-31.pdf. 

If you have questions regarding this bulletin, please contact Teri Zimmerman, Program Specialist, at (402) 471-
9226, or via email at: DHHS.MedicaidICF@Nebraska.gov. 

Provider Bulletins, such as this one, are posted on the DHHS website at 
https://dhhs.ne.gov/pages/Medicaid-Provider-Bulletins.aspx. Please subscribe to the page to help you 
stay up to date about new Provider Bulletins. 

This guidance document is advisory in nature but is binding on an agency until amended by such agency. A guidance document does 
not include internal procedural documents that only affect the internal operations of the agency and does not impose additional 
requirements or penalties on regulated parties or include confidential information or rules and regulations made in accordance with the 
Administrative Procedure Act. If you believe that this guidance document imposes additional requirements or penalties on regulated 
parties, you may request a review of the document. 

“Helping People Live Better Lives” 
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